Walker Township Board of Supervisor
Monthly Meeting
October 5, 2023

DATE: Thursday, October 5, 2023
TIME:	7:00 pm
PLACE: 	9 Township Rd., Tamaqua, PA 
ATTENDEES:	Craig Wagner, Chairperson, Kent Heisler, Matthew Koch
OTHER:		Chris Riedlinger, Solicitor, Chad Felty, Road Master

PUBLIC COMMENT:  Bruce Krapf asked why the township is lending help to Tamaqua Borough roads when so much needs to be down in our township.  Craig explained we are hoping for reciprocal effect for equipment we made need to use from borough.  Larry Bensinger, Jr commented on the condition of shoulders on Mountain Rd.  
MINUTES:  Matthew Koch made a motion and Kent Heisler seconded it to approve the September meeting minutes.  Motion approved.
TREASURER REPORT: Matt Koch made a motion and Craig Wagner seconded it to approve the September 30 treasurer report.  Motion approved.  Matt Koch made a motion and Craig Wagner seconded it to approve the September bills to be paid October 5 with the additions of bills to Lehigh Asphalt, Bill Brior and HA Thompson.  Motion approved.
ROAD MASTER REPORT:  Chad reviewed the road master report.  He is in the process of tracking down permits for 7 driveway permits of newly paved driveways.  An outfit had gone through the township soliciting residents.  Permits were not applied for the improvement to driveways.  Kent is removing the extra millings from Mikruk property.  
ASSISTANT ZONING REPORT:  Craig reviewed the zoning report.
SEO REPORT:  One sewage permit was issued to GLM properties for new construction on Wildcat Rd. 
TAX COLLECTOR REPORT: Was submitted.  Supervisors reviewed the upset bidders list for upcoming  county sale.  
NEFC:  Chad reviewed the upcoming fire company fundraisers and fire calls for the past month.

OLD BUSINESS
· Paving of basketball and tennis courts.  Plans for the remainder of the park renovation will take place next spring.
· The tar and chip project for this year is complete and extra millings have been removed.  In house patch work will continue on Reynolds Rd.  
· Hazard Mitigation plan, Chad contacted the county in regards to our submitted letter of intent.  

NEW BUSINESS
· Matthew Koch made a motion and Kent Heisler seconded it to purchase an 06 International truck from Pine Township for $28,100 plus $2619 buyer fee from Pine Township.  The purchase was made through Munici-bid.  Motion carried.
· Matthew Koch made a motion and Kent Heisler seconded it to list the F350 on Munici-bid.  Motion carried.  
· Chad Felty will attend the Schuylkill County Elected Officials dinner on October 18.  No one else was available to attend.
CORRESPONDENCE:  Craig Wagner reviewed the correspondence file.
No further business the board adjourned at 7:45 PM.  Craig Wagner made a motion and Kent Heisler seconded it. Motion carried and board adjourned.  

Respectively submitted by:
Ann Ostergaard
Walker Township Secretary
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